
Donald C. Spencer, Santa Rosa County Clerk of Court and 

Comptroller, would like to inform all those wanting to have a 

Valentine’s Day wedding ceremony that the Marriage 

Department will be open from 8:00 AM to 4:30PM to perform 

marriage ceremonies. Florida residents are required to have a 

three day waiting period before a ceremony can be 

performed, so it is important that you come in to the Clerk’s 

office at least three days prior to the ceremony date. If both 

parties have had premarital counseling with a registered 

provider, and provide a certificate of completion, then the 

three day waiting period will be waived. Please call now to 

find out the complete details, fees and to schedule your 

appointment. We look forward to celebrating with you on 

your happy occasion. 

We have two locations for your convenience: 

6495 Caroline Street  5841 Gulf Breeze Hwy  

Suite A     Gulf Breeze, FL 32563 

Milton, FL 32570   850-983-1820 

850-983-1966 

 

 


